Town of Stonington

K-12 School Building Committee

February 11, 2008

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular meeting on February 11, 2008, in the Media Center at Deans Mill Elementary School.

Present:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, William Brown, Gail MacDonald, Peter Manning, Mike McKee, John O’Brien, Kathy Sanford, Paul Sartor, and invited guests, Clint Kennedy, Technology Director, and Kelly Spooner, Principal, Deans Mill Elementary School.
Absent:  Curt Krushinsky and Joanne Rodriguez. 
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meeting held on December 10, 2007.  A motion was made by Bill   seconded, by John Bolduc and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.  
(2)  Technology Presentation
Mr. Sartor introduced Clint Kennedy, Technology Director.   Mr. Kennedy gave a presentation on the Technology Needs including the following:
Educational Trends

Web 2.0/cloud computing

1-to-1 for each student
Wireless

Multimedia Learning

Apple/Open Source

Virtualization
SPS Trends
Outsourcing “web services”

Fiber (SHS to all, not BOE)

Laptop carts

Teacher laptops

Centralized District Data Center (DDC)

Centralized copying
SHS Leverage/Lessons


More access to power


Wireless problems (determine signal strength)


Half carts/not full carts – (Macs not PCs) takes less room

Extra printers – models change every six months

Coax???  Not needed for every classroom
Every Classroom

Laptop/docking station


Projector (wireless)


Smart board


Three to five computers (laptops) and/or monitor/keyboard/mouse


Integrated audio/speakers


More power


Laser printer

Every Elementary School Should Have


Multiple wireless carts (qty.12) w/dedicated printer


Wireless covering full footprint


Fiber to connect to



DDC/Internet



Main area (cafeteria, gym, or auditorium)


Lockers/secure areas

The presentation is a springboard to provide the Committee with technology needs to consider for the future.   Paul Sartor requested Clint Kennedy to prepare dollar figures based upon the presentation and what the ideal classroom would cost in dollars.  Clint Kennedy will submit a report to the Committee at its next meeting.  He also acknowledged that all items discussed should be able to be done at the existing Deans Mill Elementary School.  Paul Sartor stated technology needs would be for all three elementary schools (Deans Mill Elementary School, West Vine Street Elementary School, and West Broad Street Elementary School). 
(3)  Deans Mill Elementary School Tour
Paul Sartor introduced Kelly Spooner, Principal of Deans Mill School to the Committee and she conducted a tour of the school.    
m
(4)  Elementary School Study

Paul Sartor suggested the Committee fine tune its objectives.  Discussion continued at length reviewing various options identified at the October 9, 2007 meeting.  
Gail MacDonald recommended obtaining firm numbers for renovations at Deans Mill Elementary School, citing existing problems with air quality, lighting, the ramp, etc.  She felt the school is not conducive to good educational quality.  
Paul Sartor recommended input from the Board of Education defining the specifications and planning for a percentage of growth should pre-school be mandated.

In conclusion, Paul Sartor will work with Curt Krushinsky to obtain hard numbers for Deans Mill Elementary School to renovate as new, develop actual drawings as to how space will work, an addition on West Vine Street School, and eliminate at least one building to reduce overhead and operating costs (Option C1 and E).    
(5) Gilbane Building Report


Peter Manning distributed the summary report for tasks performed since December 10, 2007.
(6)  Other Business

Paul Sartor asked John O’Brien if the Board of Finance would determine how much bonding the town can afford and a timeframe.  

(7)  Invoices

An invoice from Fletcher Thompson was submitted for payment in the amount of $12,000.  A motion was made by William Brown, seconded by Gail MacDonald, and it was voted to approve payment of the invoice.

(8)  Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the K-12 School Committee will be March 10, 2008.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Submitted by,

_________________________                                           ________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                             Paul Sartor, Chairman
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